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Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to Jubilee following our summer break. I hope you all had a wonderful time with your children 

making the most of nice weather. 

To those who are joining Jubilee for the first time, welcome to our school. We have no doubt that your children 

will quickly settle in, make friends and enjoy learning with us. 

Since the pupils walked through the doors on Wednesday morning, our school has been a delightful place to 

be. Having already visited every class from F2 to Year 6 multiple times it is hard to put into words how 

impressed I have been. 

I have also been incredibly impressed by how well presented pupils are. My thanks go to each of you for 

ensuring your children are dressed so smartly in their school uniforms. Those who have been with us for a 

longer time will know the importance of uniform at Jubilee in helping us all to feel part of one family and treat 

each other as equals. Our uniform policy is available to all on our website should you wish to see it. 

Moving forwards, I am looking forward to all the fantastic events, visits and experiences we have planned for 

your children which you will receive information for in the coming weeks and months.  

Finally, I would like to reach out to you! – Can you help our school become even greater?

I was delighted at the end of last year with the overwhelming kindness so many of you showed towards our 

teachers and support staff for the help they provided your children in their learning. We are very fortunate to 

have so many great parents and carers who support us and we truly appreciate it. With this in mind, I would 

like to offer opportunities for you to become more active members of our school. Therefore, if you are able to 

offer some spare time to support school visits, volunteer to listen to readers, or if you are able to support us 

through businesses/programmes/charities you are associated with, please speak to the school office about the 

support you might be able to offer to our school (please find further details on the pages below). We will then 

gather all of the information together and make plans for the year and be in touch. Thank you in advance for 

this. 

Yours faithfully,

Mr Brooks

Head of School

Arriving to school each morning:

- Pupils going to breakfast club go straight to the school office. 

- All other pupils (including when accompanied by parents) must not enter the 

school car park or stand near classes until 8:15am because of staff cars and 

delivery lorries still entering the site. 

Important information:



School Individual Photos

Tuesday 30th September  2025

Parents’ Evening
Tuesday 7th October 2025

Further dates to follow…
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WANTED
We need Parents, Grandparents and other interested family 

members to help create  Friends of Jubilee

Do you have helping hands and spare time? 
A skill to share? 

Want to help support our School? 
Does your workplace support schools?

Please contact us at the School Office on 0115 9155719
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Helpful Information

Earrings: One small metal studded earring per ear. For health and safety reasons we cannot 

permit other styles of earrings including hoop, or drop earrings. No other jewellery is permitted 

apart from appropriate wrist watches (to be decided at the discretion of the school) 

Make-up, including skin-art, nail varnish and false nails are not permitted. For health and safety 

reasons, finger nails should remain natural and kept short to avoid injuries during times such as 

PE. No extreme haircuts or colours are permitted (to be decided at the discretion of the school). 

No lines, patterns or shapes (including logos) are to be shaved/cut into hairstyles. 



If you made changes over the summer such as moving 

house, changing your mobile phone number, work telephone 

number, or personal email address, please remember to 

update the school office asap in order for us to ensure your 

children are safe. 

Or you can update us by emailing the admin email address at 

any time over the summer 

admin@jubilee.nottingham.sch.uk

This will help us to keep you up to date with all important 

information AND importantly we will be able to contact you 

in the event of an emergency. 

Thank you

Did you make changes over the 

summer?

mailto:admin@jubilee.nottingham.sch.uk


We are delighted to be continuing to start our day by providing children with a Bagel Breakfast.
Eating breakfast can help children do better in school, it improves memory and attention, which children need to learn.

Morning Snacks EYFS AND KS1 will continue to receive their FRUIT snack at break.  

Break time snacks for Key Stage 2 pupils must be FRUIT or VEGATABLES ONLY PLEASE.
Carrot Sticks, Raisins, Grapes, Berries, Apples, Bananas, Dried Fruit.

(Please do not send snack bars as many are high in sugar)

We will be encouraging children and parents to move towards healthy choices in lunch boxes.
Many examples of a balanced healthy lunch box can be found online.

Pupils should only bring water for drinking at school please. 

Break Snacks = Healthy Choices

Jubilee promotes healthy choices

YELLOW ZIG-ZAG ROAD LINES are most often seen outside schools

It is illegal to park on yellow zig-zag lines anywhere. 
Rule 243 of the Highway Code indicates a range of places where motorists must not park. It states that drivers 

must not park near a school entrance. Parking outside a school specifically may obstruct visibility for parents and 

children trying to cross the road and is thus highly dangerous.

When yellow zig-zags are accompanied by a sign indicating the hours of operation, it means that between those 

hours parking wardens or local authority civil enforcement officers have the power to issue motorists with 

penalty charges for parking in the area. (Please see the signs outside of our Highwood Avenue entrance).

Parking on a yellow zig-zag without a sign or outside the indicated hours of operation doesn’t mean that it’s legal 
to do so; it just means that it’s a matter for the police rather than the local authority to enforce.

Parking Signs on Highwood Avenue. 



We expect parents, carers and other visitors to: 

 Respect the ethos, vision and values of our school

 Work together with staff in the best interests of our pupils

 Treat all members of the school community with respect – setting a good example with speech and behaviour 

 Seek a peaceful solution to all issues 

 Correct their own child’s behaviour (or those in their care), particularly in public, where it could lead to conflict, 
aggression or unsafe conduct 

 Approach the right member of school staff respectfully to help resolve any issues of concern

Behaviour that will not be tolerated  

 Disrupting, or threatening to disrupt, school operations (including 

events on the school grounds and sports team matches)

 Swearing, or using offensive language

 Displaying a temper, or inappropriate behaviours at members of 

staff, pupils or other parents in the presence of our pupils

 Threatening another member of the school community

 Sending abusive messages to our staff and/or pupils, including via 

text, email or social media

 Posting defamatory, offensive or derogatory comments about the 

school, its staff or any member of its community, on social media 

platforms 

 Use of physical punishment against your child while on school 

premises

 Any aggressive behaviour (including verbally or in writing) towards 

another child or adult

 Disciplining another person’s child – please bring any behaviour 

incidents to a member of staff’s attention
 Smoking or drinking alcohol on the school premises (unless 

alcohol has been allowed at a specific event)

 Possessing or taking drugs (including legal highs)

 Bringing dogs onto the school premises (other than guide dogs)

Breaching expected conduct could result in:

 A warning letter to the parent 

 Invite to meet with a senior member of staff 

 Contact the appropriate authorities (for example the police and Local Authority Agencies)

 Advice from the trust’s legal team regarding further action (in cases of conduct that may be libellous or slanderous)
 Ban the parent from the school site

Jubilee L.E.A.D. Academy will always respond to an incident in a proportional way.

The final decision for how to respond to breaches of the expected conduct rests with the Head of School.

Conduct Reminder


